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January 14, 2022 – “The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof 

we are glad.” Psalm 126:3  

 

Family Growth (Williams 6.0): The New Year opened with much activity and excitement for our family as we 

welcomed a new baby into this world. We are rejoicing in the safe arrival of Luke Nolan Williams and praise God for 

so many answers to prayer regarding his birth. Baby Luke was born on January 10th at 8:31 AM in 

Chiang Rai, Thailand. Both he and Anne are doing very well, allowing 

us to exit the hospital a day earlier than usual. Members of our home 

church, Michael and Irina Dash, sacrificed much to come to and help 

with our children so that I could stay with Anne at the hospital. What 

an incredible gift! Several pages could be written of the challenges 

and miracles related to their travels. We thank God for these precious 

friends and the love of LVBC in sending them to us.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers for us as we transition to a family of six, with all the joys and 

needs that a newborn brings. God has surrounded us with helpful friends and our children are thrilled to have a baby 

brother to hold and take care of. It’s precious to watch Paul, with all his energy, sit quietly and gently hold Luke. Please 

continue to pray for Anne to heal quickly from surgery and for baby Luke to gain strength and settle into a good sleep 

schedule.  

 

Church Growth: Our Sunday morning attendance has fluctuated each week, 

and we pray for wisdom for when to look for a larger building. Please continue 

to pray for Brother Luke to make wise decisions regarding work, so that he can 

be more committed to the assembly. Mary has been faithfully joining us by 

video due to her health needs. It was great to have both 

of them join us this past Sunday. I’m currently 

preaching through the book of Colossians and 

appreciate your prayers for spiritual growth in each 

family and church member.  

 

Evangelism and Discipleship: Our main focus over the next few months is to expand our efforts 

in evangelism and discipleship. Please pray for a Shan couple named Seng Hom and Sai Kham. 

They are related to Khun Hom and have been through some incredible trials in life. God recently 

gave them a desire to learn more about Jesus and it’s been a 

joy to share the Gospel and begin a Salvation Bible study with them. We are praying 

for more families like this that will open their homes for Bible studies. On the 

discipleship front, please pray for the Lord to renew regular times to meet with each 

man in the church. The desire to study together is there, but we’ve had many 

challenges with work schedules lately. 

 

Thank you again for your faithful intercession and financial support! I’m still catching 

up with thank you notes from all the Christmas gifts. We are so grateful for each 

expression of love and care. May the Lord richly bless you with His strength and peace 

in this New Year.  

  

Because of Jesus, 

 
Nat, Anne, Paul, Ellie, Rachel, and Luke Williams 
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